# SPRINGFIELD SCHOOL

### PARENT / CARER NEWSLETTER

#### 25<sup>th</sup> November 2022

#### **Staff and Recruitment**

- This week we said goodbye [for the moment], to TA Marli in Claire's class and wishing her good luck as she is going on a secondment to work in another Gallery Trust school until the summer.
- We are pleased to now have a School Business Manager Harri Martin.
- We are advertising for TAs so if you know anyone who may be interested then please ask them to look on our website. The closing date is 5<sup>th</sup> December.

#### **Message from Emma**

Parent / Carer meetings for pupils, except those in Years 10 and 11 will be in person, in the week beginning 5th December. Teachers have been busy writing reports and these will be emailed to you prior to the meetings. Please do read these, so you can agree the individual targets for your child for the Spring Term. We appreciate that not everyone is able to attend these meeting, so you can agree targets with the teacher via email or they can call to talk it through with you. You will be emailed the time slots for your class by the end of Tuesday 29th November.

A reminder to order your photos by 29<sup>th</sup> November

#### **Children In Need**

Thank you for your donations last week. Wood Green raised £185.34 and the Bronze Barrow site together with Madley Brook raised £348.



## Dates for your

- **Week beginning 5**<sup>Th</sup> **December -** Parent / Carer meetings after school except for Year 10 and 11s. More information to follow.
- Thursday 8th December Christmas Jumper Day.
- Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> December Christmas Dinner Day at the Bronze Barrow site.
- Wood Green classes will let you know when their Christmas Dinner Day is.
- Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> December whole school Christmas Performance 1.30pm we are excited to invite families to this for the first time since 2019!!
- Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> December Wood Green classes finish at 1.00pm and Bronze Barrow classes finish at 1.15pm for the Christmas Holidays.

#### **Our Vision:**

To provide a safe, happy learning environment in which individuals achieve, flourish and develop self confidence and respect for others.